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9/25.  Its Sunday and been looking forward to our Church Service with John Gorton coming to fill in at our 
pulpit.  He gave us an update on Nord and Bonnie Hovermann, as Nord has not been well for some time.  He is 
in hopes of coming home soon.    Bobby Jewett passed away this last week and he has not been well for a long 
time and I ask that we keep these two families in our Prayers.   Also there are many germs floating around the 
Country side, beware and stay safe.    Next Sunday Rev. Purvee will be here and we will have communion.  

It has been a cool breezy Sunday, BUT we did not let that bother this Special Day for our Daughter Penny, her 
Birthday was 55 years ago today 9/25/67.  Their were a few family members that gathered at the Cajun Snack 
Bar in Lowell to Celebrate her Special Day, and also to Celebrate our 63rd Anniversary a bit early 9/28.  Four 
Generations at one table.  Great Grandmother Lois, Grandmother Veronica, Mother Samantha and daughter 
Natalie.    This was closing day at the Cajun for the season, and they were filled up as one car leaven another 
pulls in.  They do a terrific business over there and we have enjoyed going there this summer with our Family 
and then end up at Lake Eden to chat.  

The new School year is well on its way, and I wanted to check with my neighbors that started their Freshman 
year at Enosburg High School.  I talked with Alex St. Onge and he said he likes it a lot and said it is fun.  Alex has 
had a busy summer helping out at the Family Business, he is a good GO For and get things at the garage to help 
out.     I called to talk with Ava Walker and her Father answered and told me that she is doing good and enjoys 
High School.  I wish them all the best and enjoy these fun years.

I called over to Jolley’s Deli to see if there had been any bear reports, and there had been, I was sent a list of 
six men that have got bear, were they  killed in Montgomery, that I do not have the info.  The Hunters were 
from Richford, Enosburg, Sheldon, Franklin and Connecticut. 

There have been several bear sightings around,  also deer, turkey and today we witnessed a few large geese 
that had landed in the Carpenter’s field to rest.  It seems the geese are venturing South early, many sightings 
of them heading out have been mentioned to me.  Veronica even sent me a picture she had taken of some in 
flight.   She is very handy with her camera, she gets wonderful pictures. 

Happy Birthday to Connor Walker 10/1;  Amanda Ryea 10/3; Cole Carpenter 10/4; James Lumbra, Marshall 
Hulbert 10/5; Roman Daybell 10/8.

**1. Why do Father’s take an extra pair of socks when they go golfing?  In case they get a hole in one!! 2, 
Singing in the shower is fun until you get soap in your mouth,  Then it becomes a soap opera.**  This is all folks 
and enjoy the last few days of September 2022.   If you have news and want to share it..I would like to hear 
from you.  M.L.T.A.    


